
   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   
 

GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
SK W. Fred Taylor, Grand Knight 

E-mail: Taylorwf8@verizon.net ~ Phone: 301-871-8928 
 

 
 

Brother Knights and Ladies: 
 

The fraternal year is off to an exciting and busy start.  
New Officers and Program Directors are in place and are looking 
forward to a full year of service and brotherhood.  Monsignor 
John FitzGerald, Ph.D. came to our first Social Meeting of the 
year and delivered a presentation and led a discussion about the 
Apostleship of the Sea (AOS) Ministry supported by the Knights 
of Columbus around the world.  A network of AOS port offices 
and Catholic chaplains establishes a parish that accommodates a 
seafarer’s unique lifestyle and needs. The State Officer for this 
activity is our Brother, Innocent d'Almeida. This is a ministry that 
we thoroughly advocate and we hope to increase the support for 
these seafarer’s. 

Our Council supported a day of celebration and 
fellowship on July 25th, sponsored by the Archdiocese of 
Washington in honor of the Seminarians and their families. A 
special Mass celebrated by Cardinal Donald Wuerl, Archbishop of 
Washington, at St. Patrick's Church began the day.  The mass was 
supported by the Sullivan Brothers Assembly Color Corps. A 
picnic followed and members of our Council and their wives 
provided drinks, attended the tables and assured that all was in 
order to support the celebration of the family in the nurturing 
process toward the priesthood.  

I hope to see many of you at our upcoming events and 
activities.  We hope you are preparing to participle in this year’s 
Program for the Intellectually and Physically Challenged among 
us (Tootsie Roll Campaign).  September will bring an opportunity 

to attend a Council Dinner at the Tavern with fellow Knights and 
Ladies.  A Council Art Show and Auction is scheduled for 
October and promises to be a memorable event.  We are also 
looking forward to a Pro-Life Mass, our annual event for the 
residents of the Inwood House (an assisted living community), 
and our Memorial Mass for our deceased Brothers.  Remember 
the importance of recruitment; ask someone to be a Knight.  Also 
remember the importance of retaining and engaging our Brothers 
and their families, making them welcome and a vibrant part of our 
Council. 

First Lady Elaine and I hope to see you at the Installation 
of Council Officers on Sunday, August 9th at St. Patrick’s Church.  
The Installation Ceremony will follow the 11:30 mass 
concelebrated by our Chaplain Rev. Msgr. Donald Essex.  A 
luncheon will follow in the Parish Hall.  Please let me know if 
you and your family will participate. 

Please visit our web site at www.kofc.org or our 
Facebook page at www.facebook.com/Knighs of Columbus6793.  
Consider coming to a meeting to help us plan and execute our 
activities for the year.  Make the time to participate in our 
activities.  Become a more active member of our Council.  You 
can reach me at 301-871-8928 or taylorwf8@verizon.net.   

God bless you and your families! 
 

 DISTRICT DEPUTY’S REPORT 
SK Stephen E. Goldhammer, District Deputy (30) 

E-mail: SEGoldhamm@aol.com ~ Phone: 301-570-9613 
 
 

 
 

My Brothers All: 
Congratulations to our Financial Secretary, S/K Donald 

Hemke, on his well-deserved recognition as Knight of the Year 
for last Fraternal Year and the equally deserving S/K Innocent 
d'Almeida family as Family of the Year for last year!  

Our Council has started its busy, challenging, exciting, 
and successful Fraternal Year with a flurry of activity in July. Our 
GK S/K Fred Taylor held a well-organized Executive Committee 
Meeting on 1 July and there was an excellent turnout for the July 
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Business Meeting. Let’s have an even bigger turnout at the 
August Business Meeting. Several of our Color Corps members 
have been busy attending local Council installations. 

We hosted Cardinal Donald Wuerl and the seminarians 
of the Archdiocese of Washington at their annual seminarian mass 
and picnic at St. Patrick’s on 25 July.  Congratulations to event 
Chairman S/K Innocent d'Almeida for, once again, chairing an 
excellent event. Thanks also to his helpers who made his task 
easier. Please note all of the coming events throughout your 
newsletter and get involved to promote their success.  

I hope to see many of you and your spouses at our 
Council Installation Ceremony on 9 August at St. Patrick's. 

Thanks and Vivat Jesus!  
 

CHAPTER NEWS 
Bishop McNamara Chapter - Established 1963 
http://www.kofc-md.org/state1415/mcnamara.asp 

 

 
 

Next Meeting is WED/AUG/19 at 8PM at James C. 
Fletcher Council 11422 (2020 St. Joseph Dr., Largo, MD 20774). 
EVENT: Charter Officers Installation & Dinner - Mass at 3PM, 
followed by dinner. Dress is Business Suite/White Dinner Jacket. 

McNamara Chapter achieved Supreme Council's Circle 
of Honor. This means the State of Maryland is honored for having 
achieved all its membership goals for fraternal year 2014-2015! 
 

FRATERNAL BENEFITS ADVISOR REPORT 
 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP GROWTH 
IS EVERYONE’S GOAL 

 

The membership blitz is a tried and true way for councils 
to increase their numbers. We see these pushes often in March, in 
celebration of Founder’s Day, and again in October. These drives 
are successful because brother Knights are more visible than 
normal, during and after Masses and at special events. We 
remember to ask each and every Catholic gentleman to join our 
ranks for the good of the Church, community and Order. 

At the beginning of the fraternal year, we set our eyes on 
the goal of achieving the Star Council Award. This means running 
many successful and varied programs throughout the year and 

using this activity to spread the word about the Order. This will 
bring in new members. 
 Don’t forget the strength of our life insurance, long-term 
care and annuities products is also a selling point of membership. 
For more than 129 years, our insurance has been “making a 
difference for life.” Our ratings are among the best in the 
business. In fact, there is no more highly rated insurer in North 
America. And our ethical standards are second-to-none.  
 I can help not only in explaining to prospects our 
outstanding insurance products, but also on the many other 
benefits of becoming a knight. I am happy to be an advocate for 
the Order and for our council. Even better, I can help you feel 
more comfortable in making the membership “sale” to prospects 
yourself.  
 As your professional Knights of Columbus insurance 
agent, I look forward to helping us grow in fraternity. 

 
CHURCH NEWS 

Steve Fontaine, Church Activities Chairman 
E-mail: SCFontain@yahoo.com ~ Phone: 240-476-2352 

 

ST. PATRICK’S PARISH HIGHLIGHTS 
Website: http://www.stpatricksmd.org 

Reverend William E. Foley, Pastor 
 

 
 

JOIN A SPECIAL MINISTRY TO HELP THE POOR 
 

 Responding to ever-increasing requests for assistance 
from the poor in our midst, St. Patrick’s has formed a new 
ministry: St. Brigid of Ireland Ministry as a means to better 
respond to these needs. The ministry is comprised of volunteer 
parishioners who go out into the community two-by-two to meet 
with people facing a variety of difficult circumstances. St. Brigid 
of Ireland Ministry members meet every 2nd and 4th Monday 
evenings to pray, review, and plan assistance. There is informal 
training to learn the process and confidentiality is required. To 
join or learn more, contact Monica Ludwig, Director of Social 
Concerns (301-924-2285 X315) or StPatsoccon@verizon.net.   
 

ST. PETER’S PARISH HIGHLIGHTS 
Website: http://www.stpetersolney.org 
Reverend Thomas M. Kalita, Pastor 

 

 
 

DON’T BE CAMERA SHY! 
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The number of families who have signed up to take part 
in our PARISH PHOTO DIRECTORY is 295. That number is 
approximately 10 percent of our registered families. We want 
ALL our families to participate!  Please go to Saint Peter’s Parish 
Web site to make an appointment. We have availability August. 
Go to www.stpetersolney.org Click on the link for Lifetouch; 
make your appointment; then report to the Shepherds Room to be 
photographed on your scheduled day and time. If you have 
difficulty with the website, please contact Toni and Cory Baron 
at umptysquat@gmail.com   
 

FOURTH DEGREE NEWS 
 

SULLIVAN BROTHERS ASSEMBLY 2861 
“WE STICK TOGETHER!” 

SK Innocent d’Almeida, Faithful Navigator [www.sullivan2861.org] 

 
     Business Meetings are held the third Thursday of each 
month at 8PM. See this newsletter’s calendar for details.  
 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 
Joseph M. Feakes, Membership Chairman 

E-mail: Josephfeakes@aol.com ~ Phone: 301-774-013 
 

 
My Brother Knights: 
 

As Immediate Past Grand Knight I have had time to 
reflect on our past fraternal year.  I score it as a success.  I give 
high marks and sincere thanks to all who recruited new 
members.  Many of these new members have already expressed 
and indeed, are participating in council events.  What more can 
we ask? 

You know there is a "more". The MORE is not to let our 
newest members be left out.  They, as we all have done, joined for 
a reason. 

That reason is personal and we have a responsibility to 
fulfill that desire to become an active Knight of Columbus to the 
best of our ability. 

I am extremely excited as we move into this new 
year.  We have an experienced and energetic slate of officers and 
chairmen and I am confident that this coming year under their 
leadership will once again encourage Catholic men to join our 
council with the vision of making a difference. 

As Membership Chairman, please know that I am always 
available to assist in any recruitment effort. 
 
Fraternally, Joe Feakes  

PRAYER REQUESTS 
 

 
 

Please keep these Knights and families in your prayers. 
 

 

† Continue to pray for the souls of our deceased armed forces. 
 

 

INDIVIDUAL’S NAME RELATIONSHIP 
Rev. Fr. Thomas Kalita Pastor/St. Peter’s Church 

Rev. Fr. Louis Tou Past Chaplain/Council 6793 
Kayla MacBride Niece/Fr. Kalita 

Rose Taylor Mother/Fred Taylor 
Louis Krempasky Father/Joseph Krempasky 

Brian Hemke Son/Don Hemke 
Leon Amaducci Friend/Chris Romano 

Don Sellers Brother-in-Law/Fred Whitman 
Audrey Sellers Sister-in-Law/Fred Whitman 
Andrew Gallop Friend/Fred Whitman 
Donna Saliola Friend/Kevin Kennedy 

Elenore Banford Sister/Bob Mazonkey 
Beth Lawson Mother-in-Law/David Sheedy 
Moly Chen Friend/Homer Chen 

Donna D’Almeida Wife/Innocent D’Almeida 
Margaret Street Wife/Jim Street 

Joan Bruno Grandmother/David Bruno 
Dorothy Cecere Grandmother/David Bruno 

Kevin Milne Friend/David Bruno 
Ron K. Kiss 6793 Member 
Susan Mann Friend/Don Hemke 

Christopher Kedelis Friend/Fred Taylor 
William Paukovitz. Jr. Friend/Paul McFarlane 

William Gulban 6793 Member 
Louise O’Donnell Friend/Paul McFarlane 
Carmine Amatucci 6793 Member 

Guy Amatucci Son/6793 Member 
Dorrie Pilot Friend/Chris Romano 

DECEASED’S NAME DATE OF DEATH 
Dorothy Scanlon 07/06/2015 

            Loraine Meaney 06-16-2015 
Marguerite Foley 07-01-2015 
Father John Clark 07/01/2015 
Joanne Checchi 07/08/2015 

Cardinal William W. Baum 07/23/2015 

Our Council website [www. kofc6793.org] links 
to the MD State Council’s website [www.kofc-
md.org] where you will find the latest State news. 
There’s also a link to the Supreme Council’s 
website [http://www.kofc.org] where you can 
learn more about the global reach of our Order. 

http://www.stpetersolney.org/
mailto:umptysquat@gmail.com
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CULTURE OF LIFE NEWS 
Stephen Goldhammer, Culture of Life Chairman 

E-mail: SEGoldhamm@aol.com ~ Phone: 301-570-9613 
 

 Pro-Life Report Planned Parenthood Clinic Closes 
The Planned Parenthood (PP) abortion clinic on 16th Street, NW, 
in Washington, DC, closed on June 26, 2015. The site has 
received countless pro-life rallies, protests and prayer vigils over 
the years. PP said it expects to open two additional facilities, one 
in Prince George’s County and the other in Northeast DC. No 
dates or locations have been given. In 2009, Planned Parenthood 
paid $1.5 million to the family of 14-year old Shanteese Butler, 
after the girl sustained permanent injuries from an abortion 
procedure performed at the clinic by Dr. Colin Walters. This is the 
eighth Planned Parenthood abortion mill to close this year. 
 
 By the Numbers 
Pro-life efforts are having an effect. On June 8, the Associated 
Press reported that abortions have declined in almost every state. 
In particular: 

 The number by which abortions have decreased across 
America since 2010 – 12% 

 The number of abortion restrictions that have been 
enacted in 31 states since 2011 – 267 

 The approximate number of abortion clinics that have 
closed in a dozen states since 2010 – 70 

 The national teen pregnancy rate, which was last 
measured in 2010, reached its lowest rate in decades. 

Unfortunately, Maryland (like California, New Jersey, New 
Hampshire and Wyoming) is one of five states that do not report 
their abortion data. 
  
 Monday Mornings, 8-10 A.M. in Germantown, pray & 
witness for life on Wisteria Dr. (at Executive Park Cir.).  For 
directions and to view the movie trailer documenting this pro life 
effort, go to: PrayforGermantown.com 
 Volunteers needed at Pro Life Booth at the Montgomery 
County Fair (Aug. 14-22). If interested contact Mr. Roberts 301-
962-5611 or rtlmc@verizon.net 
 Isaiah's Promise - offers prayer, hope & compassion to mothers 
(& families) who have pregnancies that have been given severe or 
fatal diagnosis.  Learn more, view their new video 
at www.IsaiahsPromise.net 
 Natural Family Planning (NFP) free initial consultations at 
Gaithersburg Fertility Care (gaithersburgfertilitycare.org), 301-
512-7451 
 Pregnancy Assistance, 301-946-4815, Gabriel Project Cluster  
 

R E M I N D E R 
~~~~~~~~~~ 

Come to Our Lady of Good Council HS at 7PM (30 
minutes before our 2nd Wednesday’s Monthly Business Meeting) 
and join your fellow Knights in the Chapel to pray the Divine 
Mercy Chaplet (Rosary). This rosary is our dedicated prayer time 
for the promotion of Pro-Life activities and Catholic vocations.  
 

YOUTH NEWS 
Andy Colliton, Youth Activities Chairman 

E-mail: APCollitonA@verizon.net ~ Phone: 301-924-2733 
 

 The Maryland State Youth Programs Director, Matt 
O'Hare has posted information regarding the KofC mandatory 
youth protection training handbooks on the MD State website at: 
http://www.kofc-md.org/docs1415/youth.asp  

These three (3) handbooks are companions to the 
Knights “Safe Environment Program” and may be downloaded as 
PDF documents from the above website. The 3 handbooks are 
“GK & Faithful Navigator Handbook” “Youth Leader Handbook” 
and “Squire & Parent Handbook” 
 Suspected child abuse may be reported by calling 844-
KOFC-SAFE (844-563-2723).  
 

SUPREME NEWS 
Source: Supreme Website 

 

WORLD MEETING OF FAMILIES 

 
Brother Knights: 
 
The World Meeting of Families (September 22-25, 2015) and 
Pope Francis' visit to Philadelphia (September 26-27, 2015) is 
expected to attract more than a million people to the City of 
Brotherly Love. Archbishop Chaput and the Philadelphia 
archdiocese need volunteers to welcome and assist the many 
visitors during the scheduled events. 

As a Knight, in a spirit of service, please consider 
volunteering during the course of the six days of activities. 
Opportunities are available for a variety of tasks and 
events; multilingual volunteers are requested in particular to assist 
with translation. 

While in Philadelphia, the pope is scheduled on Saturday 
to celebrate Mass at the Cathedral Basilica of Sts. Peter and Paul, 
visit Independence Mall and the Festival of Families. On Sunday, 
the Holy Father will meet with bishops at St. Charles 
Borromeo Seminary, visit the Curran-Fromhold Correctional 
Facility and celebrate the concluding Mass for the World Meeting 
of Families on Benjamin Franklin Parkway before returning to 
Rome. 

Details of these and all World Meeting of Families 
events, as well as volunteer registration are on the WMF Website: 
http://www.worldmeeting2015.org/get-
involved/volunteer/volunteer-positions/    

All volunteers must be 18 or older and reside in the 
United States. For security purposes, all applicants will be subject 
to background screenings. This international Catholic gathering 
and visit from Pope Francis are a blessing for the United States 
and the Philadelphia area. Please consider the significance of 
this occasion and the unique opportunities it offers to participate 
in such important events and volunteer today.  

 
COMMUNITY NEWS 

Paul McFarlane, Community Activities, Chairman  
PMKnight6793KofC@verizon.net ~ Phone 301-633-9439 

 

Brothers: Please review the attached budget, particularly 
Item 16 (on Page 1-of-2) and note the planned Community 
Activities e.g. The 16th Annual Inwood House Halloween Party 
(OCT/2015), the Memorial Day Mass (MAY/2016) and the 
Marian’s Assisted Living Party (APR/2016). These are a few of 
the events I will need YOUR help to activate this fraternal year.  
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MARYLAND STATE COUNCIL NEWS 
“Be not afraid, our faith is our courage!” 

 

 The Usher ministry at the National Shrine of the 
Immaculate Conception in Washington staffs all the 
National Shrine's Sunday, Holy Day, and pilgrimage 
Masses as well as concerts and other special events. The 
usher program is seeking brother Knights who can pledge 
three hours of service a month to Our Lady's National 
Shrine. For more information please contact Chairman Pat 
McAleer at patrick.mcaleer@kofc.org or 301-253-3856.  
 

 This year’s Maryland State Council’s Annual Columbus 
Day Ball will be held at the Baltimore-Washington 
International Marriott in Linthicum, MD on Saturday, 
October 10, 2015. Reservations MUST BE RECEIVED No 
Later than Tuesday, September 1st! Tickets are $65 per 
person and $125 per couple. No monies will be collected at 
the door! 
 

COUNCIL NEWS 
Joseph Krempasky, Council Activities Chairman 

E-mail: JFKrempasky@gmail.com ~ Phone: 301-570-4891 
 

SEE YOU ON“TAVERN NIGHT” AT THE 
TAVERN RESTAURANT - SEPTEMBER 24, 6PM 

RSVP BY SEPTEMBER 21 

 
 
On Thursday, September 24th at 6pm, Fr. Maher Council 

will host a dinner at the Tavern Restaurant in Olney. The purpose 
of this dinner is two-fold. It will be a scaled-down version of our 
charter dinner and is to show appreciation to the Tavern for 
donating the food for our Communion Breakfasts for the last four 
years, which has enabled us to make a larger donation to the 
Maryland State Ultrasound Program. [The total ultrasound 
machines purchased has risen from 12 to 14 and the program’s 

success has enabled the Knights to purchase them, per unit, at 
$22K, versis $75K.] 

Each attendee is responsible for their dinner cost. Dress 
is casual. To view their menu, please go 
to http://www.olneytavern.com. 

Please let me know if you will be attending no later 
than Monday, September 21; RSVP to Jack Giacalone, 301-
774-6338 or JGiacal@verizon.net  
 

 Usher are needed for the NEW 7PM 2nd Sunday 
Mass at St. Patrick’s, which began in July. An usher 
group is forming under the leadership of Joe Feakes. 
Contact him with interest on 301-774-0137.  
 
INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS – SUN/AUG/09 

 
Our Council’s Installation Ceremony will take place on 

Sunday, August 9, 2015 after the 11:30AM Mass at St. Patrick’s 
Church. 
  Attire: ♦ Men: Business Suits    ♦ Ladies: Church Apparel  
 

Reservations for the reception following the Installation 
should be made (by Sunday August 2) to GK Taylor on 301-871-
8928. Installation Practice is Friday, August 7 at St. Patrick’s 
Church at 7PM. 
 

FAMILY NEWS 
Joseph M. Feakes, Family Activities Chairman 

E-mail: Josephfeakes@aol.com ~ Phone: 301-774-013 
 

        Support our “Food For Families” Program! 

 

 
You’ve seen our monthly articles requesting that you 

purchase and bring any of the listed items below to ANY council 
meeting or other function. We’ve done well, but we can always do 
better. So, please buy and bring any of the items listed below to 
any Council event. We donate these to St. Patrick’s and St. Peter’s 
Food Banks to help our parishes’ families.  
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mailto:JFKrempasky@gmail.com
http://www.olneytavern.com/
mailto:JGiacal@verizon.net
mailto:Josephfeakes@aol.com


Dried Beans or Peas - Macaroni and Cheese – Spaghetti and other 
Pastas - Snacks (cookies, crackers, granola bars, nuts) – Cold or 
Hot Cereals – Juices - Pancake Mix - Syrup - Chili - Canned 
Fruits and Vegetables - Rice (bagged or boxed) - Peanut Butter - 
Jelly – Jell-O – Pudding Mixes - Canned meats (Spam, Ham, 
Corned Beef, etc.) - Beef Stew – Soups - Canned Chicken - 
Muffin Mix - Dried Milk – Tuna/Chicken/Hamburger Helper 
(Any boxed dinners) – Ramen Noodles, Rice & Side dishes, etc. 
    PLEASE CHECK EXPIRATION DATES ON ALL ITEMS.  
 

Special Education Center Serves Students with 
Intellectual Disabilities 

Reprinted, with permission, from the Courier (Jul/Aug 2015 Edition)  
 

If you’re reading this newsletter on printed paper, thank 
the students of Rock Terrace School in Rockville, MD for getting 
the newsletter into your hands! For at least 16 years, students at 
this special education center serving students with intellectual 
disabilities have assembled, folded, collated and labeled the 
Knights of Columbus Council 2323 newsletter, among many other 
projects meant to help them learn vocational skills, can-do work 
attitudes, and how to communicate and solve problems. 

Rock Terrace is the only school of its kind in 
Montgomery County, where more than 160,000 students attend 
public school; Rock Terrace serves 85, and one of its most 
successful programs, the Work Orientation Center (WOC), is run 
by Nancy Lloyd, Ph.D. Principal Kathy Lertora says students 
often land paying jobs, based on skills learned in this program, 
before they graduate. 

WOC takes on contracted work from businesses, non-
profits and the county educational system, and operates a bulk 
mailing service that offers folding, stuffing, sealing, collating, 
stapling and labeling, among other services. Students also shred 
sensitive documents, assemble materials, and do piece work for 
businesses. A recent Parks & Planning job included the assembly 
of foam dinosaurs into hats—2,500 of them! 

“This is a great opportunity for project-based learning,” 
says Principal Lertora. “As more organizations move to online 
publication, this gives students an opportunity to follow a 
sequence of steps in an office setting. We most certainly are 
looking for other projects for our students.” 
 

 
Gavin puts adhesive tabs on newsletters. 

 
The school’s goal is to help students receive an education 

that promotes productive citizenship and vocational success. The 
program tries to help students develop skills, attitudes and 
behaviors they’ll need to become as independent as possible. 
Rock Terrace students have significant cognitive disabilities and 
other sensory, emotional or behavioral issues. Many of the 
students have autism spectrum disorders and/or multiple 
disabilities. The program is divided into middle school, high 
school and upper school. Students may enter in middle school, 

and graduate at age 21, earning a completion certificate. Of seven 
students graduating this year, two left with paying jobs.  
 

 
Casey stuffs envelopes as Dr. Lloyd (center), WOC Director 
and Ashley Doyle, Special Needs Coordinator, observe. 

 

While Rock Terrace offers culinary, food safety and 
woodshop programs, WOC is a popular elective, says Dr. Lloyd. 
It’s a step toward independence, and helps them gain experience 
and confidence in the workplace. For this newsletter, after it’s 
printed, they spend one to two days folding the 400+ issues, then 
a day tabbing them, then a day labeling. They usually do a project 
each week, for a small business, or church, or synagogue, or a 
medical practice, usually mailings or postcard reminders. 

Secure shredding has become more frequent, as well, 
although the school is down to one shredder; replacements cost 
more than $1,000—another Knights’ project? Several Knights of 
Columbus councils have, from the Campaign for People with 
Intellectual Disabilities, donated $1,000 in the past for beanbag 
chairs and “fidgets,” which help children with sensory issues 
focus. KofCs also have combined to donate a whiteboard to the 
school. The school has a great need for a new copier/printer, but 
it’s unlikely the funds for a $50,000+ replacement will be 
provided soon. 

All money earned from this work go toward a fund that 
pays for projects or activities for the entire student body, such as 
pizza parties. Dr. Lloyd says that while there’s a push in education 
for students like those at Rock Terrace to be included in 
mainstream schools, Rock Terrace students thrive because it’s a 
comfortable place—a small place they can call all their own. 
“Parents are a huge part of what goes on here,” she says. She 
adds that seeing graduates on their own “is why we stay here so 
many years;we see the finished product. That’s very satisfying.” 

To donate to the school and WOC, or to contact Dr. 
Nancy Lloyd for contract bulk mailings or other projects for your 
business or nonprofit, contact the school on 301-279-4940, 390 
Martins Lane, Rockville, MD 20850.    
 

COUNCIL BUDGET (JUL/2015 - JUN/2016) 

 
Pages 7 and 8 of this newsletter display the JUL/2015 
to JUN/2016 Council 6793 budget. This budget will be 
voted on at an upcoming Business Meeting.  
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FATHER PETER PAUL MAHER COUNCIL 6793

1-Jul-2015 KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

2015 - 2016 FRATERNAL YEAR BUDGET

  

ITEM #  INCOME CATEGORIES EXPENSE

10.0 Council Operations

1 Administrative Expenses/Office Supplies $600.00

2 ADW VIRTUS Training $200.00

3 Chapter Dues $.30 per member (360 members) $110.00

4 Recruitment (Information Session etc.) $200.00

5 Storage Locker (formerly Cottage Rental) $3,550.00

6 $11,250.00 Member Dues ($45 x 250) $350.00

7 Employment Taxes (FICA) $180.00

8 Financial Secretary Stipend $1,125.00

9 Council Lease on U Knight Website $150.00

10 State Council Per Capita Assessment $2,200.00

11 Supreme Catholic Advertising Assessment each half x 2 $320.00

12 $500.00 Supreme Culture of Life Assessment $500.00

13 Supreme Per Capita Assessment $1,100.00

14 Treasurer's Admin Expense (i.e.,Checks) $50.00

15 Council Liability Insurance $610.00

$11,750.00 Council Operations Total $11,245.00

11.0 Postage 

1 PO Box Rental $110.00

2 Financial Secretary Postage (not Bulk Mail) $300.00

3 Bulk Mail Permit $275.00

4 Bulk Mail Postage for Special Mailings $1,000.00

$0.00 Postage Total $1,685.00

12.0 State Convention 

1 Hospitality Suite (Food, Beverages, Banner, misc./Shared) $175.00

2 Ladies' Activities $100.00

3

$0.00 State Convention  Total $275.00

13.0 Newsletter 

1 $250.00 Newsletter Advertising ($50 X 5 Ads) $0.00

2 Newsletter Printing ($70 x 10 + $200 x 2) $1,150.00

$250.00 Newsletter Total $1,150.00

14.0 Grand Knight

1 Awards (Certificates & Gift Cards) $350.00

2 Contingency Fund $300.00

3 Name Tags  (Chancellor Responsibility) $400.00

4 Postage $100.00

$0.00 Grand Knights Total $1,150.00

15.0 Church Activities 

1  Church Contingency Fund $300.00

2 $3,000.00 Seminarian STIPEND Fund $5,000.00

3 $1,050.00 Communion Breakfast (1) $1,140.00

4  Devotions With Refreshments (Rosary w/Soup or Ice Cream) $300.00

5 $2,000.00 Lenten Fish Fry Meals (x2) $800.00

6 $0.00 Donations to Parish Ministries (SOME/Holiday Giving) $400.00

7 Seminarian Luncheon Barbeque (Drinks) $175.00

9 $0.00 Clergy Appreciation Dinner (In/Out) $0.00

10 Silver Rose Program $150.00

11 ADW Seminarian Luncheon (St John Paul II Seminary)

$6,050.00 Church Activities Total $8,265.00

16.0 Community Activities

1 Halloween Party - Inwood House $500.00

2 Special Olympics $100.00

3 Apostleship of the Sea Donation (Seafarer's Institute) $250.00

4 $400.00 Memorial Day Mass-Catholic Cemetery  (Refreshments) $400.00

5 $0.00 Marian's Assisted Living Holiday Party $150.00

American Cancer Society - Relay for Life $100.00

6

 $400.00 Community Activity Total $1,500.00

17.0 Respect For Life Activities

1 DC March for Life - Support for Visiting Marchers (St Pats) $100.00

2 $0.00 MD KOFC - Ultra Sound Machine Donation $400.00

3 Council Pro-Life Mass

1



7/27/2015 2

4

$0.00 Respect For Life Activities Total $500.00

18.0 Council Activities

1 $200.00 Advertising (Patron Ads) by our Council

2 $6,600.00 Council Golf Tournament $4,600.00

3 Business Meetings $600.00

4  Chancellor's Fund - Good of the Council (Mass cards etc.) $500.00

5 Chaplain Gift (s)

6 $0.00 Charter Dinner/Event (in/out) $150.00

7 $800.00 Columbus Day Ball (Tickets in/out) $800.00

8 $0.00 Council Memorial Mass/Widows Luncheon (in/out) $150.00

9 $4,000.00 Fundraising & Theme Meals (x 4) $900.00

10 Council Installation of Officers $1,000.00

11 $3,100.00 Mulch Sale Fundraiser (Spring) $1,900.00

12  Social Meetings & Degrees (Warden) $600.00

13 $2,500.00 SPRING RAFFLE - Council Charity Fund $1,100.00

14 $1,800.00 State Council CAR RAFFLE (60/40 split + mailing expense) $900.00

15 $5,500.00 Tootsie Rolls Program for State Council $5,500.00

16 $2,500.00 FALL RAFFLE - Council Charity Fund $1,100.00

17 $4,500.00 Council Art Auction $1,250.00

18 $400.00 Council 50 - 50 (State Wheelchair Donation) $250.00

19 $550.00 3rd Degree Host Council Meal Fee (in/out) $550.00

20

21

$32,450.00 Halloween Party - Inwood House $21,850.00

19.0 Family Activities

1 Council Christmas Party - POT LUCK $200.00

2 Council Family Picnic - POT LUCK-Desserts and Salads

 3 $3,000.00 Olney Theater Event $3,250.00

4 Hospital Christmas Caroling & Refreshments $100.00

$2,500.00 Pancake & Sausage Day - School Scholarships $0.00

5 $0.00 Local Sporting Events (Baseball/Hockey etc.)  (in/out) $0.00

 $5,500.00 Family Activities Total $3,550.00

20.0 Youth Activities

1  Contingency Fund $100.00

2  Basketball Free Throw $100.00

3  Vollyball/Pizza Party (St Peters/St Patricks vs. Others) $300.00

4  Youth Soccer Shootout (Event supplies & trophies/cert's.) $100.00

5  School Scholarships $4,000.00

6 Easter Egg Hunt $250.00

7 Scouting Program (Eagle Projects) $200.00

8  St Peters Youth Ministry Dinner $100.00

9 Sponsor Youth Sports Teams $350.00

10 $0.00 State Council - Coats For Kids (in/out) $0.00

$0.00 Youth Activities Total $5,500.00

21.0 Council Charity Donations

1 $0.00 Patriotic Charities $0.00

2 $0.00 Catholic Charities $0.00

3 $0.00 Other Charities $0.00

$0.00 Council Charity Donations Total $0.00

22.0 Misc. Income and Expenses (List Each Below)

1 $0.00 Membership  Re-entry Fees $0.00

2 $270.00 1st Degree Initiation Fee X 18 candidates $0.00

3 $0.00 Check Payable to Council by Mistake (In/Out) $0.00

4 $750.00 Council Apparel (In/Out) $750.00

5

6

7

$1,020.00 $750.00

$57,420.00 Total Income and Expense $57,420.00

_

 Savings & Investments (Non-budget items)  
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Father Maher’s Knightly News 
 is published monthly by 

Knights of Columbus Council 6793  
Father Peter Paul Maher Council. 

†  † 
We proudly serve the parishes and families 
 of St. Patrick’s Church in Rockville and  

St. Peter’s Church in Olney 
 
 
 
 

 JLN LANDSCAPE SERVICES 
(443) 472-3806 

Jason_norris301@hotmail.com  
 

  
 

 

 Over 300 Knights could 
read your ad here! 

 
Send advertisements to: 

pmknight6793kofc@verizon.net 

 Council Officers Installation is SUN/AUG/09 after the 11:30AM Mass at 
St. Patrick’s Church. Contact GK Taylor on 301-871-8928 to make reception 
reservations. [Practice: St. Patrick’s Church, FRI/AUG/07 at 7PM] 
 

 Join us for “Tavern Night” THU/SEP/24 at The Tavern Restaurant, 
Olney at 6PM! RSVP to Jack Giacalone by MON/SEP/21 on 301-774-6338. 

 

mailto:Jason_norris301@hotmail.c
mailto:Editor6793@yahoo.com
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Charity   Unity    Fraternity Patriotism 
 
 
AUG 05 WED Executive Meeting, 7:30PM St. Patrick’s Parish Center (Room 219) 
AUG 07 FRI Installation Practice – St. Patrick’s Church, 7PM 
AUG 09 SUN Council Installation of Officers, St. Patrick’s Church, following 11:30AM Mass, Reception to follow 
AUG 09 SUN Second Sunday 7PM Mass at St. Patrick’s Church (Council 6793 Knights are needed for ushering.) 
AUG 10 MON Program Seminar, OLGCHS, 7:30PM - GK, DGK and all Program Chairmen & Co-Chairmen should attend. 
AUG 11 TUE Session for Prospective Members, St. Peter’s Shepherd’s Room, 8PM 
AUG 12 WED  Business Meeting, OLGC Classroom #114 ~ Arrive at 7PM for Divine Mercy Chaplet.  
AUG 12 WED 163rd Anniversary of the Birth of Father Michael J. McGivney (AUG/12/1852) 
AUG 14 FRI 125th Anniversary of the Death of Father Michael J. McGivney (AUG/14/1890) 
AUG 15 SAT Feast of the Assumption of our Blessed Mother 
AUG 20 THU Sullivan Brothers Assembly #2861 Business Meeting, Fr. Cuddy Hall Council #2323 at 8 PM 
AUG 26 WED Council Social – Details forthcoming. 
 

                       ♥                    
 

SEP 02 WED Executive Meeting, 7:30PM St. Patrick’s Parish Center (Room 219)  
SEP 09 WED Business Meeting, OLGC Classroom #114 ~ Arrive at 7PM for Divine Mercy Chaplet. 
SEP 11 FRI Knights of Columbus World Day of Prayer for Peace  
SEP 13 SUN Second Sunday 7PM Mass at St. Patrick’s Church (Council 6793 Knights are needed for ushering.) 
SEP 15 TUE Session for Prospective Members, St. Peter’s Shepherd’s Room, 8PM 
SEP 17 THU Sullivan Brothers Assembly #2861 Business Meeting, Fr. Cuddy Hall Council #2323 at 8 PM 
SEP 23 WED Council Social – Details forthcoming. 
SEP 24 THU Tavern Night (Tavern Restaurant, Olney) 6PM, RSVP to Jack Giacalone by MON/SEP/21 on 301-774-6338 
 

 
► For more information about or to participate in any council event, call Grand Knight Fred Taylor on 301-871-8928.  
► Council Calendar: View it at: www.KofC6793.org  (Select “Event Calendar” at the left and the current month’s calendar will be 
displayed.) Scroll forward to view upcoming events.) To view Monthly Business Meeting Minutes on the website: (On the HOME 
screen, scroll to the bottom of the page, on the right, select “Access Minutes” in the Council Minutes section.)  
► DEADLINE: Newsletter content MUST be sent, via e-mail, to Paul McFarlane [PMKnight6793kofc@verizon.net] 
NO later than the 15th of the month to be included in the following month’s publication. Newsletter content questions or story ideas may 
be sent to Paul via e-mail, anytime or call him on (301-633-9439).  
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